
Sveabladet 
The monthly newsletter of Svea Lodge #348, San Jose, California. The lodge was organized on 

August 16, 1916, by Edward Anderson and is a member of Golden Gate District #12, the VASA 

Order of America. Programs are held on the 3rd Friday of each month at the Odd Fellows Hall, 

1035 Emory Street, San Jose, California. Business meetings start promptly at 7:00PM with the 

social event immediately following. Home business meetings are held in member’s homes on 

                                                      the 4th Friday of the month. See Sveabladet for time and location. 
 

                                                      Visit the web site: www.svea348.com,  email: svea348webmaster@gmail.com   
 

A note from your editor and publisher: Send newsletter items to Lena Henderson, 11312 Rooney Cove, Austin, TX 78739,  

phone 408 221-6303, or by e-mail to tantlena@aol.com. The deadline is NOON on the 26th of any month. Please follow up  

with a phone call, if you do not get an acknowledgement to your e-mail. 
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February 2024                         *                        Volume 54, issue 02   
 

Friday    16  6:30PM   Meeting and Program at the Odd Fellows Hall, 

                       1035 Emory Street, San Jose, CA. See page 2. 

 

Saturday  17  3:00PM   Swedish Church Service. Los Altos Lutheran Church, 

                       460 S El Monte Ave, Los Altos. See page 3. 

   

Preview of March events: 

Friday    15  6:30PM   St. Patrick’s Day Dinner and Meeting.  

                       RSVP required.    
__________________________________________________________________________  

  

Dear Svea Lodge Members and Friends, 
  
We held a lovely dinner, Installation and Cultural Program in January. There were 28 of us from both Svea and 
Lindbergh Lodge who came to enjoy the evening. Kikki and Jan Nordin, with the help from Henry Mulak, set up 
and decorated the Hall. Kikki chose to use various colored napkins to represent the colors in the VASA Flag. 
 The flowers were red and white tulips to celebrate the ascension of King Fredrick X to the Danish Throne. As 
usual, the decorations and tables looked lovely and festive. Our chef was Aurora Allen who prepared Swedish 
meatballs in gravy, noodles, salad and veggies. The pastry chefs, Kris Brolin, Karen Parks and I, made Swedish 
Raw Apple Cake for dessert. Per tradition, Svea Lodge hosted everyone at the dinner.  Ken Weissenborn and I 
conducted the Joint Installation of Officers, and Gun McCuen, the Cultural Leader of Lindbergh gave a short 
cultural presentation on Julgransplundring. Tusen Tack to all the volunteers who contributed to making the 
evening memorable. 
  
We are looking forward to a February meeting and cultural program.  The recent surprise abdication by Queen 
Margarethe has put Denmark in the news!  Carolyn Strong will give us a presentation on the beautiful new 
tapestries that were gifted to Queen Margarethe a few years ago. Carolyn will be sharing photos of the 
colorful tapestries during her presentation so please plan on joining us! 
  
We do need people to volunteer to give presentations on topics regarding our shared Nordic Heritage. Please 
share your interests or get family of friends to share their passions surrounding our Nordic Heritage with our 
Lodge. If you have ideas or suggestions please reach out to Henry Mulak, our Cultural 
Leader, mulakh@icloud.com. 
  

http://www.svea348.com/
mailto:svea348webmaster@gmail.com
mailto:tantlena@aol.com
mailto:mulakh@icloud.com
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I do want to say TACK to the people who have been bringing beverages and appetizers to share to our 
meetings. We appreciate your thoughtfulness! In addition, when you arrive early you can join in the Swedish 
Conversation group. We also have a Svea Swedish Language Facebook page that you should check out as 
Henry posts interesting and useful information on the page! We also have the website: www.Svea348.com 
that posts flyers, the recent edition of Sveabladet newsletter as well as photos for you to enjoy. 
  
Warm Regards, 
  
Victoria Fedor-Thurman, PDM, District 12 
Chairman of Svea Lodge 
 

 

http://www.svea348.com/
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Denmark has a new king in Frederik X.   

  
 

 

 

 

 

Another one of Europe's seven reigning royal houses has gone through a generational 
change. After the Netherlands (2013), Belgium (2013), Spain (2014) and Britain (2022), it 
is Denmark's turn: 83-year-old Queen Margarethe II has handed over the scepter to her 
son Frederik on Sunday, January 14, 2023, after exactly 52 years on the throne. 

The surprise announcement from the Danish royal family follows a trend. With the 
exception of Britain's royal family, many monarchs no longer die on the throne. Instead, 
they retire and make way for their children. 

At 55, Frederik of Denmark has already spent a lifetime preparing for the job. But it is 
one that, according to his biographer, he has been reluctant to assume. 

"I don't want to be king," he is said to have shouted to his nanny as a child. 

Frederik's wild days as a rebellious "party prince" have long since passed. He and his 
Australian wife, Mary, have produced heirs to the throne, guaranteeing the continuation of 
the oldest royal dynasty in Europe. His subjects seem to approve, with polls finding that 
80% of Danes are satisfied with their ruler. 

Swedish Crown Princess Victoria and Norwegian Prince Haakon are next up for their 

respective thrones. Victoria is in line to take over from her father, Carl XVI Gustaf, who 

has been on the throne for over 50 years. Haakon would replace his 86-year-old father, 

King Harald V, who now rarely appears in public because of his ill health. 

 

 

https://www.dw.com/en/denmark/t-19249216
https://www.dw.com/en/margrethe-ii/t-38322752
https://www.dw.com/en/denmarks-queen-margrethe-ii-announces-surprise-abdication/a-67864817
https://www.dw.com/en/frederik-x/t-38312635
https://www.dw.com/en/victoria-crown-princess/t-38325059
https://www.dw.com/en/carl-xvi-gustaf/t-38293219
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Svea Lodge’s installation of officers together with Lindberg Lodge. 
  
Note the flags and flowers, honoring the new King Frederik of Denmark with red and white tulips! 
Gun McCuen from Lindbergh Lodge spoke about traditions around the Christmas tree and Julgransplundring! 
Lovely Swedish meatball dinner by Aurora Allen! 
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Installation of Officers. 

Svea Lodge and Lindberg Lodge 
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Stockholm Trip by Laura Frieberg 

This past December, I was able to go on an 

academic tour with a high school honors 

society that took place in Sweden. The tour 

was focused on the Nobel Prize and the 

legacy of Alfred Nobel, and I was joined by 

40 other high school students from around the 

USA. Over the course of ten days, I had the 

opportunity to tour Stockholm, Uppsala, and 

Gothenburg, attend lectures by past and 

current Nobel laureates, visit museums, and 

even meet the U.S. Ambassador to Sweden. 

This picture was taken at Skansen on my last 

day in Stockholm. It was very cold, but I had 

an amazing time, and it was a great 

opportunity to connect with my heritage and 

experience Sweden in the winter with other 

students my age. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 

Did you know that the Swedish author Vilhelm Moberg lived in Carmel-by-the Sea, 
California, from 1948 to 1960?  It was during that period he wrote the popular The 
Emigrants series…. 
I just learned this from Wikipedia. 
 
Margareta Smith 
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To Lodge Chairmen, Lodge Secretaries, Honorary Life Members, Past District 
Masters and District #12 Board Members, 
 

This notice is the official call for the 106th District #12 Convention on April 26 - April 28, 
2024, at the DoubleTree Hotel in Sacramento, CA.   
 

Convention registration information will be emailed in early February and available on 

the vasagoldengate.com website at that time. 
 

For resolutions to the District Bylaws to be considered at the convention, you will receive 
a separate email with information on submitting resolutions.  All resolutions must be 

received by me no later than March 1, 2024. 
 

Delegate and Credential forms will be sent to the Lodge Secretaries in a separate email. 
 

In Truth and Unity, 
 

Mary Wahlberg 

1938 Benton Lane 

Novato, CA 94945 

(415) 892-0084 

________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 

February Birthdays 
 

 7 Erika Michelle Canion 

 8 Craig Anderson 

 10 Larry Skarset 

 12 Yvette Frojelin 

 14 Maili Yates 

 14 Roger Barnes 

 

March Birthdays 
 

 7 Ulf Ström 

 7 Victoria (Vicke) Johnson 

 11 Trudie Conrotto 

 12 Barbie Aknin 

 13 Ann Wismer 

 14 Chuck Lipscomb 

 17 Ken Colby 

 26 Kikki Nordin 

 30 Carolyn Strong 
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Historian’s Report 

Vasa Archives Donation Inventory 
We have just completed a major step in our archiving project. The items listed below represent our 

most recent donation to the Vasa Archives.  The Vasa Archives are also on the distribution list for our 

newsletter, the Sveabladet. The newsletter provides the Vasa Archives with digital updates of all lodge 

activities.   

The next step will be to provide local researchers with access to our Archived Member List and Lodge 

History.  We will arrange a meeting with SAPL and the Santa Clara County Library to discuss possible 

donations of these two items. 

Minutes 

1950 - 1963 

1964 - 1969 

1970 - 1979 

1980 - 1987 

1995 - 1999 

Yearly reports  

1961 - 1983 

2006 - 2013  

By-Laws 

1982 

Directories 

1976 

1977 

1999 

2014 

Miscellaneous  

Certificates/Announcements 

Photographs 

Old Age Benefit Fund 

Funeral Ceremony  

I want to thank Pat Nelson, Mette Leuthold and Joan Kjemtrup for their help in sorting through 107 

years of documents and labeling photographs. 

Marylin Anderson Crawford 
Historian, Svea Lodge #348  

EST 1916 
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Svea Lodge #348 
Vasa Order of America 

2024 Dues Payable Notice 
 
Please pay your 2024 dues between January 1 and April 1, 2024 

Fill in this form and return with your check to:  

Keith Hanlon, Financial Secretary  

6497 Camelia Drive, San Jose CA 95120 

 

Adult member (over 17) ______  x $50.00 = _________  

Junior member (14-17) _________ $10.00 = _________  

Total: _________  

Name(s) ________________________________________________________________________________ 

___________________________________________________________________________________________ 

____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Please make checks payable to SVEA LODGE 348 

 

If your address, telephone number, or E-mail has changed, please enter the changes:  

Address change: _________________________________________________________  

Telephone change: ______________________________________________________  

E-mail change: __________________________________________________________ 
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Members’ Advertising Page 
 

Business Card size ads, $25.00 per business year or $10.00 per issue. 
None-members $50.00 per year. 

Contact Erika Canion, 1914 Wilson Court, Antioch, CA 94509 or  
SVEA LODGE #348, San Jose, CA: Organized by Edward Anderson, August 20, 1916 

Meets third Friday, 7:00PM at Odd Fellow’s Hall, 1035 Emory Street, San Jose, CA www.svea348.org 
 

Svea Lodge Officers – 2024 

Chairman Victoria Fedor-Thurman 

Vice Chairman Open 

Recording Secretary Aurora Allen 

Financial Secretary Keith Hanlon 

Asst. Fin. Secretary Jack Knutson 

Treasurer Bob Homer 
Cultural Leader Henry Mulak 

Asst. Cultural Leader Open 

Chaplain Kikki Nordin 

Master of Ceremonies Jan Nordin 

Assistant MC Vicke Johnson 

Guard Open 

Trustee 1 year Mette Leuthold 

Trustee 2 years Carolyn Strong 

Trustee 3 years Victoria Fedor-Thurman 

Auditor 1 year Henry Mulak 

Auditor 2 years Jack Knutson 

Auditor 3 years Aurora Allen 

Membership Chair Open 

Historian Marylin Crawford 

Asst. Historian Bill Hanna 

Vasa Star Correspondent Jack Knutson 

Newsletter Editor Lena Henderson 

SAPL Delegate Victoria Fedor-Thurman 

SAPL Delegate Marylin Crawford 

SAPL Delegate Kristin Jacobson 
SAPL Delegate Aurora Allen 

 _________________________________________________________________________________________________
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

A note from the Svea Lodge Webmaster: 
Please visit our webpage at http://svea348.com to keep up to date on activities and news. You will find a link to the Language Lessons 
Facebook page. A new link has been added to access new membership applications. The application can be found under The About 
page. Please email pictures or updates to svea348webmaster@gmail.com so they can be added to the website. Any suggestions to 
improve the website is welcome. 
 
Carolyn Strong 
Svea Webmaster 

http://www.svea348.org/
http://svea348.com/
mailto:svea348webmaster@gmail.com

